OLMCY Catholic School Council Minutes: Monday, October 3rd, 2022

- -Intro from the Principal L. Marchand
- -Instruction of all parents present and virtual
- -Tara to speak and review agenda. Approved by Michelle and Atzire
- -Review of June notes approval by Nadia and Kayla
- -Treasurer Report Mrs. Droy to provide financial details and Leslie to share with council
- -\$381.51 Flip give, cheque was mailed out, not been cashed. Leslie to check community mailbox and see if it is there.
- -Election of new council members for the 2022-2023 School Year
- -Co-chairs Tara/Kayla
- -Treasures Michelle
- -Parish Rep TBA
- -Secretary Christine
- -OPACE Atzire
- -Visit from our Trustee Brea Corbet
- -She serves all Mississauga North School 16 schools and 3 Secondary Schools
- -Advocate for system wide concerns (issues or improvements)
- -A monthly newsletter is provided to the parent community
- -All contact info for Brea is on the Board Website as well as our school sign

Principals Report:

- Teachers are doing ongoing PLC work that began last school year with an increased focus on Learning Goals, Co-Created Success Criteria and Descriptive Feedback.
- Each division met in June to discuss observations and goals for September. Common themes of: Community Building, Problem Solving, and Summarizing
- Problem solving across the board is a concern, all grade will be using the same method to solve problems, GRASS
- Also using strategies to support summarizing
- Curriculum night was a success!
- Father Suresh is still at our parish and we have a new pastor Father Seamus, who will be in the school as well.
- Grade level assemblies were in September, the focus was on kindness, equity and having a Growth Mindset
- Last week was Truth and Reconciliation week, there were activities at all grade levels, the Grade
 7 and 8 went on a trip to hear guest speakers but all students were engaged in activities and
 reflections
- Food drive is on until the end of Thanksgiving, all food is going to a local charity
- Breakfast club started today, it was successful, club is looking for volunteers
- There are lots of upcoming trips at all grade levels

- Intramurals and Choir are both back
- CCAT for Grade 4 students will be at the end of the month
- Tutoring will start again very soon, twice a week from 3:30 4:30. Students were invited to participate

Teachers Report:

- Cross country meet will be this Friday at Erindale Park, there is a team of 27 going
- Volleyball for both boys and girls in Grade 4-6 is happening right now
- Teachers are looking to see if the council will be giving out craft money again this year, as they did in previous years.

Fundraising:

Flip Give - Nadia to start it up again

Personalized Greeting Cards – Michelle to look into

Other Items:

Parent Council Corner – This will be added to the weekly newsletter, if you are wanting to add anything please make sure it is to Leslie by Saturday afternoon.

Future Meeting Dates at 6:30pm:

- -Nov. 7th
- -Dec. 5th Christmas Social
- -Feb. 6th
- -April 3rd
- -May 8th
- -June 5th

Meeting adjourned by Tara and Nadia